
 

ST. ANTONY OF EGYPT EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
10239 Old Frontier Road   

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2822, Silverdale, WA 98383   360-698-0555 
E-Mail:  stantonysilverdale@gmail.com  Website:  www.saintantonys.org 

The Rev. Bill Fulton, Vicar 

Glad Tidings 
September 2016 

Vicar’s Voice 

 
Last week I spent five days backpacking up the Hoh River in Olympic National Park. The scenery was magnificent: enormous 

towering trees, the broad sweeping river, vast glaciated valleys, jewel-like alpine lakes, abundant wildlife, trails created by ge-

niuses, and the looming presence of Mt. Olympus and its mantle of glaciers whenever you're high enough to see it. 

 

When I go up into Olympic National Park, I find it a source of refreshment and renewal. My soul is revived because I'm sur-

rounded by the wonders of God's creation. It's just natural to slip into prayer as you're walking along, because God's presence 

is everywhere. “This is my Father's world, and to my listening ears, all nature sings, and round me rings the music of the 

spheres.” 

 

Everyone needs spiritual renewal, and the beauty of the parks is one of the best ways I know to find renewal. When Henry Da-

vid Thoreau said, “In wildness is the salvation of the world,” I think what he meant was that our souls need the quietness of the 

natural world and the mystery and wonder that we find in solitude. It returns us to our original source of peace, the peace of 

God. 

 

This year is the 100th anniversary of the National Park system, a true national treasure. Our ancestors had the foresight to set 

aside pristine areas for the enjoyment of future generations, and I'm thankful they did. Our national parks are available for eve-

ryone to visit and learn from, and millions take advantage of this privilege every year. 

 

The parks remind us of the bounty we enjoy, the vast wealth of natural resources and beauty that we've been given steward-

ship over. Our national park system is severely underfunded with a huge backlog of deferred maintenance. I hope that Con-

gress will see fit to restore the funding needed to preserve our parks and make them accessible for future generations. And I 

hope that you will have a chance to enjoy our national treasures this fall and find God's glory in them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and welcoming people  

who worship God, grow in Christ, and serve others. 
Gather, Grow, and Go! 



Faith Formation  

 
We will be working together with New Fellowship Church to offer a Vacation Bible School (VBS) program this 
year.  I am looking for volunteers to help with some of the age groups or, if you prefer,  
an activity station for a couple of hours.  Two people have expressed interest.  Please join us. 
 
Submitted by Charles Smith 
360-710-3059 
Or following either service on Sundays 

Kairos 59 
 

Please give consideration to supporting the upcoming 
Kairos weekend by praying for the candidates and 
team during the Kairos event.  A signup sheet will be 
available in the Narthex through October 9th.  A half 
sheet of prayer suggestions will be made available at 
the same time. 
 
Related notes:  

Kairos is an ecumenical prison ministry in which 
the Episcopal Church participates.  Charles Smith 
will be representing St. Antony's on the team for 
Kairos 59 at Monroe.   
The weekend is April 13-16.   
Prayer can be offered from wherever you are.   
First name is sufficient on the sign up.  It is used 
to show the candidates that the church is bigger 
than those in the room and that we care about 
finding and being known by Christ.  Our goal is to 
cover the entire weekend in prayer. 

 
Please see Charles Smith for more information. 
 

People’s Warden  
 
I think we had a great ground breaking and look for-
ward to what comes next.  While we are waiting, be 
sure to check out all the pictures that were taken and 
submitted for posting.  If you have pictures that need 
to be added, please send them to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. 
 
Submitted by Charles Smith 
People’s Warden 
 
 

Update on Barn Sale, 2016 
 
The final tally of funds received at this year’s Barn 
Sale is $2203.00. 
 

I’d really like to thank all who worked so hard to 
make it a success: 
 

 The Men’s Group who handled refreshments 

 Those who sold baked goods at the Bake Sale 

 Everyone who sold or packaged items, priced or 
“monitored” in the Boutique 

 And the workers pricing, sorting, and selling in the 
barn itself. 

 

    THANK YOU!  
Penny Whitney 

Thank You from John Norris 

 

Dear Bill, 

 

Thank you so much for having a memorial 

service to celebrate Sandy’s life. Please accept 

the enclosed donation to the St. A’s Building 

Fund in memory of Sandy. 

 

St. A’s was (and still is) such a great part of 

our lives. Sarah, Kate, and I are most grateful 

for you & Dick Scott for having the memorial 

service. Thank you also for e-mailing the rec-

orded sharing comments. What a blessing! 

 

Love, John 

 
 



Cursillo 2.0 (also known as “Come and See”) 

 
Come experience your faith, the love of Christ, and the church in a new 
way!  Applications for the next Come and See (Cursillo) weekend, October 28–30, 
are still being accepted. The weekend program, at Dumas Bay Retreat Centre in 
Federal Way, begins at 2 pm Friday with check-in beginning at 1 pm. Fourth Day, 
an integral part of the weekend, is November 5 at St. John’s Episcopal Church in 
Kirkland. An application and more information, including a short, inspiring video 
by Bp. Greg Rickel, may be found at www.olycursillo.org.  For more information, 
please contact Pam Tinsley (pbtinsley@harbornet.com) or Reberta Skinner 
(readygo@harbornet.com). 
 
Submitted by Charles L Smith 

Communications input  

 
Recently, the term "Community" has been appearing quite a lot in our lives:  
 

*** The St. Antony community met on Sunday August 14 to worship at our new property and to break ground for 
the new church. 
 

*** Many from the St. Antony's community were together for the Barn Sale: setting up, participating, and wel-
coming our "customers" from the broader Silverdale community.  
 

The prefix part of the term communications is community, which is one of St. Antony 's hallmark traits. 
 

The scriptures are full of examples of community in action, just like here at St. Antony. 
 

Hebrews 10:24-35:  
     And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, not giving up meeting to-
gether, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one another—and all the more as you see the Day 
approaching. 
 

Acts 2:46 -47:   
     Every day they continued to meet together in the temple courts. They broke bread in their homes and ate 
together with glad and sincere hearts, praising God and enjoying the favor of all the people. And the Lord add-
ed to their number daily those who were being saved. 
 

As summer fades and Autumn approaches, let us always remember we have abundant joy in being together in 
our community. 
 
Regards, Bill Demmon 
Communications. 

Community 



Worship, Music and Liturgy - Picnic Service and Groundbreaking Event  

 
On August 14th, we again had a wonderfully successful joint Outdoor Worship Service with our sisters and broth-
ers from New Fellowship Church in conjunction with our Annual Picnic.  It was a beautiful day with cool and glo-
rious sunny weather for our worship; and this year we were also able to process together directly from the Ser-
vice - across the field to where the new Church Building will be - for an inspiring Groundbreaking event.  The 
Building committee provide gold painted shovels of all sizes, and had tilled and prepared the soil so that every-
one - including the children - could take a shovel and help "Break the Ground"  where the building process will 
shortly begin. The short Groundbreaking Service included words from our Architect Steve Rice and Father Bill, as 
well as appropriate bible verses, and the singing of the hymn "There's a Voice in the Wilderness"; including our 
special added verse celebrating the coming church in our Field of Dreams. Finally came the picnic together under 
our shelter tents.  Thanks to the many who made this special day happen; especially Loretta and Carrie for the 
picnic preps and John and Tovi who set up the Groundbreaking event.  
 
Mark Westin, Worship, Music and Liturgy Commissioner 
 
Photos of Picnic  (taken by Loretta McGinley);   Photos of Groundbreaking on next page. 

PICNIC  2016 



Photos of Groundbreaking  (photos taken by Loretta McGinley) 
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 Meet Your Bishop’s Committee  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Penny Whitney 
Bishop’s Warden 

 
 
 
 
 
 
John Stockwell 
(Not an official member) 
Long Range Planning  
Representative 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Charles Smith 
People’s Warden 
Faith Formation 
Youth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Elizabeth Haney 
Outreach 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Bill Demmon 
Communications 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Loretta McGinley 
Parish Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Beth Rohlfing 
Environment 
Welcoming 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Jim Foley 
Stewardship/Finance 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Rogers 
Faith Formation 
Welcoming 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark Westin 
Worship/Music/Liturgy 
Parish Life 

 
 
Picture not 
yet available. 

St. Antony Choir 

 
St. Antony Choir starts again in 
September. 
Do you like to sing?  Join the St. 
Antony choir!  Rehearsals start 
after coffee hour (at 11:45) on 
Sunday, September 4.  Here are 
the details: 

 Rehearsals 

 Rehearsal time: Sundays 
 11:45 AM - 12:45 PM 

 Sunday morning warm-up/rehearsal (on Sundays  
 when choir is singing at Eucharist): 9:15AM 

 Who can join: Adults and teenagers who are able 
 to attend most rehearsals. 
 

 Choir Retreat Day 

 Sunday, September 18. 

 Start Time: Leave immediately following 10:00AM 
 Eucharist (don’t stay for coffee hour).  Choir will 
 have lunch together at retreat. 

 End Time: 4:00 PM 

 Location: Heron Lodge at Wildcat Lake 

 Purpose: To get to know each other better and to 
have several hours together to work on music that 
will be sung from September through Christmas. 
   
Questions? Contact Joann Richardson at: 
organistjoann@gmail.com or (360) 692-7628. 
 
Joann Richardson 

Sunday School 

 
The first day of Sunday School will be on September 
11th. Be sure to have the children here to start a 
great year of learning. 
 



Parish Life 

 
Many thanks to all who made our Groundbreaking/Annual Picnic event a success!  What a memorable event for 
young and old (and in-between!).  With deepest appreciation to all who helped plan and participate in this very 
special celebration.   
 

Loretta McGinley, Parish Life Co-Commissioner 



 
            September Birthdays 

 

04 Priscilla White-Lineker 

08 Elexa Tubberville 

17 Cheryl Wright 

18 Heidi Feenstra-Wilson 

19 Malcolm Campbell 

20 Sylvia Campbell 

21 Emily Nickerson 

22 Christina Escue 

24 Chad Fulton 

25 David Stockwell 

25 Christopher Ferguson 

26 Benny Wright 

28 Shane Carlson 

29  Rev. Bill Fulton 

 
               September Anniversaries 

 

05 Bill & Melanie Reeder 

17 Mac & Jean Mackimmie 

24 Darrow & Ruth Lindstrum 

26 Bill & Heather George 

Deadline for the October Glad Tidings is  
Tuesday, September 20th at 10 am. 
Please send all submissions to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. Thank you. 

Financial Report  
                            

    
      July 

 
Year-to-date 

Account Balances  
           July 

Operating Income $15,590.00 $114,677.12 Local Checking $19,713.71 

Operating Expenses  $14,189.58 $112,514.76 Local Savings $64,699.06 

Net in July $1,400.42 $2,162.36 Diocesan Investment Funds $1,419,137.29 

   Total $1,503.550.06 



 

September 2016 Schedule  

 
JOBS 

September 4 
16th Sunday after  

Pentecost/Proper 18 

September 11 
17th Sunday after  

Pentecost/Proper 19 

September 18 
18th Sunday after 

 Pentecost/Proper 20 

September 25 
19th Sunday after 

 Pentecost/Proper 21 

EM 8 am Charles Smith Ruth Lindstrum Donna Hilton Elizabeth Moorhead 

LC/OT & NT 8 am Elizabeth Moorhead Lynda Loveday John Seller Ruth Lindstrum 

GREETER 8 am Jim Smith Darrow Lindstrum Rod & Marin Lynda Loveday 

     

EM 10 am Kathy Little Peter Stockwell Mary Zabinski Carolyn Segrist 

LC/OT 10 am Kathy Little Jim Foley Shane Carlson Stu Smith 

LC/NT 10 am Stu Smith Elizabeth Flagg Larry Little  Elizabeth Flagg 

ACOLYTES  10 am 
 

Benjamin W. 
Christina W. 

Jason W. 

Heather H. 
Drew W. 

Mackenzie W.  

Christina E. 
Kate Z. 
Aina Z. 

Charles S. 

GREETER 10 am Carole Nau Tovi Andrews Nancy Ladenberger Elizabeth Flagg 

USHER 10 am Dave & Jan Peterson Carolyn Sorrell Shane & Allison Carlson Chris Crowson 

BPOD Loretta McGinley Beth Rohlfing Mark Westin Sarah Rogers 

COUNTERS Heidi Feenstra-Wislon 
Nancy Ladenberger 

Jim Foley 
Chris Crowson 

Nancy Ladenberger 
Bill Demmon 

Jacque Walker 
Bill Cleveland 

COFFEE HOUR Carolyn & David Sorrell Melanie Reeder Gail Westin Sandy Stockwell 

Eucharistic Visitors Kathy Little Tovi Andrews Beth Rohlfing Loretta McGinley 

1st LESSON Jeremiah 18:1-11 Jeremiah 4:11-12, 22-28 Jeremiah 8:18-9:1 
 

Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15 

PSALM Psalm 139:1-5, 12-17 Psalm 14 Psalm 79:1-9 Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16 

2nd  LESSON Philemon 1-21 1 Timothy 1:12-17 1 Timothy 2:1-7 1 Timothy 6:6-19 

GOSPEL Luke 14:25-33 Luke 15:1-10 Luke 16:1-13 Luke 16:19-31 

 

Roster of Volunteers for Services 
If you cannot serve on your assigned Sunday, please call someone from this list. 
(A strike through a name means they are not available now but will be back.) 

 LECTORS 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
MINISTERS 

GREETERS COUNTERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

8 AM 8 AM 8 AM Bill Cleveland Shane and Allison C. Heather C. 

Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Chris Crowson Chris Crowson Christina E. 

Ruth Lindstrum Ruth Lindstrum Darrow Lindstrum Bill Demmon Ray Flagg Drew W. 

Lynda Loveday Elizabeth Moorhead Lynda Loveday Jim Foley Pete Morris Mackenzie W. 

Elizabeth Moorhead Bill Reeder Rod & Marin Mash Nancy Ladenberger Rich & Sarah Rogers Benjamin W. 

John Steller Charles Smith Jim Smith Norma Tipton Dave & Jan Peterson Christina W. 

Norma Tipton  Jacque Walker Jacque Walker Dave & Carolyn S. Jason W. 

Mardi Dawson (sub)   Heidi Feenstra-Wilson  Aina Z. 

10 AM 10 AM 10 AM   Kate Z. 

Gail C- Ferguson Carolyn Segrist Tovi Andrews    

Elizabeth Flagg Shane Carlson Allison Carlson    

Jim Foley Kathy Little Ray & Elizabeth Flagg    

Kathy & Larry Little Charles Smith Liz Haney    

Carolyn Segrist Peter Stockwell Nancy Ladenberger     

Stu Smith Mary Zabinski Carole Nau    

Mike Wentworth  Malcolm & Sylvia C. --    

                 Substitutes    



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

         

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
7 pm  

 Building  
 Committee Mtg. 

2  
Vicar’s Day 
Off 

 
     
 

 

3  
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

 

4 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery  
   
   
   
 

5 Labor Day 
9 am 
  Morning  
   Prayer 
 
 
 
 
      Vicar Away 

6 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
 

6 pm Scouts 
 
 

         Vicar Away 

7 
 
 

 
 
 
         
        Vicar Away 

8 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
6:30 pm 
  Bishop’s  
  Committee  
  Meeting 
 

9 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 
 
 
 

 
 

10 
10 am 
  The Lord’s  
   Diner 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

 

 

11 
 

8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery 
  First Day of  
  Sunday 
  School 

12 
9 am 
  Morning 
  Prayer 
4:30 pm 
  Outreach 
  Team Mtg. 
5 pm 
 Contemplative 
 Prayer Service 

13 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Standing Committee 

14 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 

15 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
 

16 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 
 
 

17 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 
 

18 
17 8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 
 

19    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
11 am  
   Witty Knitters 
 

20 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
10 am 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline  

4 pm 
  Worship Planning  
  Mtg. 
 
 

21 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 
   
 
   
 

22 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
 

                    

23 

Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 

24 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

25 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 

26    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
5 pm 
 Contemplative 
 Prayer Service 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 

 
 
 

6 pm Scouts  
 

Preaching Retreat 
 

Vicar Away 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Preaching Retreat 
 

Vicar Away 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   Preaching Retreat 
 
          Vicar Away 

30 
 

 
 

 
September 2016 





 

St. Antony’s Episcopal Church 
10239 Old Frontier Road,  

P O BOX 2822 
Silverdale, Washington 98383  

 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and 
welcoming people who worship God,  

grow in Christ, and serve others. 
  

Gather, Grow, and Go! 


